Minutes of Triathlon London committee meeting 16th July 2013     
Venue: London South Bank University (Technopark)

Time 7 p.m.

Present





Apologies for absence
John Lunt (President)




Lynda Chase
Alan Spelling (chair)




Chris Skinner
John Petrides (deputy chair)



Sheila Horsman
Steve Newell (hon sec)



Toby Head
Ian King (incoming co-opted hon treas)

Rohan Byles
Andrzej Warhaftig (outgoing acting interim hon treas)
Dave Clyne
Tom Chant (junior squad coordinator)

Sally Kidson
Phil Taylor (Junior Squad)



Pierre Larsson
Karl Grainger (Coaching officer)


James Beckinsale







Martin Shipp (?)

Guests

Stefan Pearce - Triathlon England National Development Manager (South)

Jon Train – Triathlon England Regional Manager (London)
1 Stefan Pearce

Stefan Pearce gave a short presentation of the areas in his portfolio and emphasised that 20% of Jon Train’s time was earmarked for supporting the committee.
From an earlier meeting (in April) between Jon and Alan Spelling

“Suggested: your 20% of time allocated to the committee spent on:

1) Support the committee :-  

Support and show the committee in a good and positive light.

Maintain a good good working strategic partnership.

Ensure the RM is the first point of contact and all relevant enquires are disseminated appropriately with covering information as to expected responses.

Work alongside the committee to ensure a fully useable, current and frequently updated web site.

2) Club Links:- 
Ensure that a “contact” is identified who will read and actively circulate information disseminated   

3) Presence at events getting off the chair, away from twittering, tweeting and whatever in the office and showing support at events, in particular the league events. 

4) support and maintain a list of volunteers to be a viable to assist at events including KOS, London Youth Games etc plus recognise that all the committee are volunteers and give them his undivided support”. 

TE development management had been reorganised geographically.  
Regional academies would now have TE contracts and athletes would have to be of “gold” standard.

TE would provide logistical support rather than cash to develop major events – Portsmouth was an example.

There would be an emphasis on participation over the next four years.

The “No Frills” program would have equipment supplied by TE and organisers would have to put on four events to qualify for the scheme.

TE would also be encouraging personal training programmes with a triathlon slant.
2. Matters arising from minutes of 14th May meeting 

The presentation by Rob Bishop on low cost events deferred until for 21st May 2013 

had not taken place as rescheduled (or, at all, so far)
3. London Region AGM
This will be held as originally planned at South Bank University (Technopark) on Tuesday 22nd October (7 pm).  The awards evening would be on Saturday 2nd November (see deputy chair’s report)
4 Officers reports (in italics where submitted and circulated in advance)
4.1 From Chair (Alan Spelling)
This is a very busy time for all the volunteers on the committee with quality events taking up lots of time in London virtually every week and weekends.

League events are being delivered to a very high standard and the junior series has been extremely successfully completed.

We look forward to the IRCs and some success from the work with the very productive Junior Training Squad.

It was inspiring to see the enthusiasm and sheer numbers participating in the London Youth Games. As race organiser, representing the committee, I would like to give my appreciation for all the help given by  John P and Phil Taylor as  we delivered a huge, top quality, Swim/Run event  during the games. 

The new Web site appears to be working well with a host of information and results being posted quickly and efficiently.

I have been discussing many issues including the need for the accounts to be transfer and we will have a potential new Treasurer attending the meeting.

Whilst constantly reminding the committee that we need to focus on the responsibilities and delivery against the strategic plan and especially the allocated actions it appears that everyone has that focus.

There have been discussions relating to an event organisers conference at Crystal Palace still to be firmed up.

I have spoken to organisers of the London Duathlon in Richmond Park who are very keen to have the event registered for next year and increase our participation numbers but are not in a position to register this year having just taken it over.  

Many of the committee are engaged in assisting at Liverpool and will be looking forward to the London Elite finals in Hyde Park which is nearly upon us.

It is a very lively and exciting time going forward.

Cheers   

4.2 Treasurer/Accounts

Ian King introduced himself to the other members.

He was still trying to become familiar with the accounts but expressed confidence providing he received help from the previous treasurer in finalising the 2012/13 accounts.  Andrzej Warhaftig emphasised the urgency and offered to assist where possible as further grants from TE would be held back in the meantime.  It was nevertheless believed that the region had a very healthy bank balance.
From Deputy Chair (John Petrides) re awards evening

I have attached a flyer from Twickenham Rowing Club for consideration of our venue for the awards evening. I have sent out dozens of emails to lots of different types of venues but to date this is the only one that is free on a Saturday and the weekend(2nd November) that we want.

I have sent a second email to TWC to confirm that we can have the booking.

The only downside is that the venue has a maximum capacity of 120, which I don’t think we have exceeded in previous years.

Your views please, otherwise I will confirm the booking.

From Senior League Co-ordinator (Toby Head)

“The website will be updated a.s.a.p.”
From Junior squad co-ordinators (Tom Chant/Phil Taylor)
The season was going well and the team for the IRC (31st August) would be chosen shortly.
The Trinity Tri had attracted 300 children and the attitude and gratitude of the majority of parents was unusually positive

John Petrides and Phil Taylor were thanked for the invaluable assistance they provided at the London Youth Games
From Region Officials Coordinators (Alan Spelling)

All London events have had Officials allocated to them.

There have been severe problems in other regions but London events have run very smoothly and professionally with Technical Officials support.

All race reports have been completed on time and to date. 

There are two events that have just been notified for officials to be allocated but they will, very quickly have a Technical Official allocate to them .

I ran a level 2 Regional officials Course at Crystal Palace on 30th June.

It is all going very smoothly.

   
From Website development team (Sally Kidson)

Overall

The updated site has now been live for two months and is running without problems. 

The BTF/London website had 1784 unique page views in April (before the updated site launch) this more than doubled in May to 3663 and has increased only slightly in June to 3840. The home page had 400 views in April, 762 in May and 966 in June (this is probably the best indicator of number of users). The find-an-event page within taking-part was the most popular page in April and May but has tailed off in June with 380-389-162 unique views respectively.  The London League results had 155 views in May but received insignificant visits in June whilst the updated junior pages went from 103 views in May to 577 in June suggesting this is where our main audience may be?

This data suggests we are moving in the right direction although we do not have direct comparison with the old site traffic, which would be a useful benchmark….

The data also indicates that when there is new information that is of interest we have a good number of active browsers – hence the new site initially, the London league results and now the very active junior page updates. This suggests that, to the extent we can, refreshing the information on the pages as regularly as possible and getting up-to-date news and results online quickly will keep our audience engaged and growing.

Our thanks should go to Jon Train for keeping the news page very much alive, Jim Desmond for all his work on the junior pages and Frank Baddick, at BTF, for all his patience and support getting us to this stage.

Moving Forward

A quick reminder of who our Website editors and minders are and the responsibility of the whole committee to keep them fed with material! 

The website administrator(s) also need to put together a set of guidelines for all editors and minders on maintaining the consistency of web site pages, links, contacts, images, resources as soon as possible and before the next Committee Meeting.

	Web Section
	Suggested Editor/Gatekeeper
	Suggested Web Minder

	NEWS – any item of immediate interest to members in Triathlon London
	Jon Train
	Jon Train

	ABOUT – which includes regional organisation, committee who’s who, minutes, reference materials
	Alan Spelling
	Sally Kidson

	ATHLETES – senior league information, league results, adult hall of fame
	Toby Head/Rohan Byles
	Chris Skinner

	ATHLETES – junior series, junior training group, IRC’s, junior hall of fame, regional academy
	Sheila Horsman
	Jim Desmond 

	TAKE PART – club and event related information in Triathlon London
	Lynda Chase/James Ruskin
	Pierre Larsson

	GET INVOLVED – information relating to Volunteers, Officials and Coaches in Triathlon London
	Karl Grainger/Alan Spelling
	Jon Train


The website can be a key element in helping deliver many elements of the Triathlon London Strategic Plan over the next four years. 

1. Increasing quality and Sustaining Participation through Regional events

We need to be ensuring that event information; results and reports from our junior and senior leagues are timely and relevant.  It could also be helpful to be canvassing for potential league race holders of 2014, and even 2015, now; with clear guidelines on what we are looking for from organisers as well as what we can offer in return – not least of all results with competitors clubs indicated! Could we also be promoting our age group successes and highlight London athletes who will be representing GBR in Hyde Park (and elsewhere) this year?

Increasing and sustaining participation through Regional Clubs.

The Hall of Fame zone is in need of refurbishing and decorating both with some archival material and current successes – junior and senior. This could provide a great lead in to the awards party in November.

2. Developing the Region’s Coaching capability

There has been a start on updating the coaching pages and we need to build on this ensuring the latest courses on offer, the details behind these and other relevant information is to hand. The Regional Academy details are in need of updating along with feedback on their latest developments and successes.

3. Reinvigorating the Region’s communication channels

Using the website, now that it is operational, to highlight some or all of the above will have an impact. 

And just for the competitive amongst us this is how we shape up against some other active regions:

	Regional Websites - Unique Page Views
	

	 
	London
	Eastern
	South East
	East Midlands

	
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Jun-13
	    3840
	6922
	4603
	3121

	Jun-12
	 
	4957
	2003
	1683


Eastern's Chair is also the website administrator and has been a pioneer with the BTF template - they had a very active website before going over to BTF - currently have a strong lead.

London has had a strong start compared to South East and East Midlands …..we need to build on what we have done to get the sort of response that puts us up there with Eastern (and I suspect Yorks and Humber!!)

Something to aim for….?
From Para tri coordinator (Dave Clyne)

1.  A learning curve in recent weeks as I try to ascertain and learn what is happening at grass roots level in para-tri. It would appear that whilst no one is or intends to turn their back on any opportunities, the awareness of para-tri and its’ chances to be inclusive at normal club level is still in its’ infantile stages. This isn’t a criticism on anyone, it’s just where we are.

2. My desires to tap into the Hyde Park event and grab this wonderful opportunity integrate elite/performance with some of our local club members at this event won’t be possible. This is very disappointing and appears on the face of it a somewhat oversight. However I fully recognise the constraints of the Hyde Park week, the restrictions that the athletes are under and so on.

3. Suggested ideas of getting something happening around the duathlon in Hyde Park in October haven’t been worked on, however I hope that the organisers are open and spreading the word possibly to welcome in disabled athletes.

4. I have circulated to the committee details of an event being hosted by ‘ArticOne’ with the free and open invitation to a junior paratriathlon. This event is for young disabled people of any classification and age. I hope that it spreads the awareness that our sport can accommodate anyone of any age of any disability.

5. I am still committed to spending some time coordinating some matters to raise the Para-Tri profile at the awards evening in November. Perhaps whilst an award may not already identified, if the committee know of any disabled persons who attended a race and perhaps achieved something that stood out from the rest, I’d like to get them along to show our inclusiveness. Can the region please comment??? And I await further instructions is my assistance is required for this event

6. Given we are now past the peak of the 2013 season, I’d like to look forward to 2014 and ask the committee if they have any ideas on what they [as individuals] can do for Para-Tri. Also does any club have the desire to hold a para-tri event?

From Coaching offer (Karl Grainger) 

Coach Education:

· 6 courses in the diary, 3 x L1 and 3 x L2, 3 are at Crystal Palace and 3 at Hillingdon.

· Tutors are just being picked, and courses will be published in early August

· Currently 16 have registered interest for the courses

CPD

· Survey Monkey survey went out about a month ago to all coaches.

· Received 52 responses

· Wide range of what CPD sessions are wanted and when they are to take place

· KG to start putting together a programme (in conjunction with Jon T)

· 1st ‘CPD’ element Sunday 20th July at West Reservoir, Stoke Newington, Swimsmooth coaching day

5 Nominations for annual awards
For 2013 there will be awards in the following categories:

· Volunteer

· Young Volunteer

· Official

· Children's Coach

· Participation Coach

· Performance-Development Coach

· Club

· Event of the Year

6 Triathlon London Constitution
There was a short discussion about the constitution and the following revised clauses would be put to the vote at the next quorate general meeting.
i) The Region shall be known as the Triathlon London and Officers/committee members will be members of Triathlon England or members of a registered London Triathlon Club, part of the British Triathlon Federation (BTF). 
ii) All Triathlon England (London) members and members of registered triathlon clubs in London over the age of 18 have the right to vote at the AGM.  
iii) The quorum required for business to be agreed at Regional Committee meetings will be 50% of the Executive Board Officers of the Committee
Note: Only those present (and eligible) could vote at the regional AGM, there was no provision for proxy votes, on-line voting etc.

Proof of eligibility was a possible issue.  A current TE membership card would be the most acceptable. 
7 Strategic Plan

carried forward
8  AOB
London Triathlon (Docklands)
Alan Spelling reported that he had negotiated a free stand for the region (rather than TE as a whole) at the Excel expo.  He expressewd his dismay that Jon Train had organized an event organizers event at Crystal Palace for the same weekend.  
London Duathlon (Richmond Park)
This was under new management and would be an unregistered event on 15th September 2013.  As such it clashed with the ITU world series grand final and the region would not be allocating officials.  It was hoped this situation would change for 2014.  Jon Train had provided clear guidelines.

The only Kids of Steel event (supported by Tata) in the region would be at Newham on Monday 30th September.  28 bikes would be available and 650 of a maximum of 800 places had already been booked.  Volunteers would be required.
Swimming

Controversial proposed changes to rules regarding swimming in confined spaces (which could affect races at Hampton Pool and Crystal Palace among many others) 
were being reviewed and a sensible clarification was expected shortly.
Next meeting Tuesday 3rd September 2013

AGM Tuesday 22nd October 2013

Awards evening Saturday 2nd November (Twickenham Rowing Club)
